
November 4, 2019 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555 

Duane Arnold Energy Center 
Docket No. 50-331 
Renewed Facility Operating License No. DPR-49 

NEXTeraM 
ENERGY~ 

DUANE 
ARNOLD 

NG-19-0127 
10 CFR 50.90 

References: D. Curtland (NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC) to USNRC, "License 
Amendment Request (TSCR-182): Proposed Changes to the Emergency 
Plan for Permanently Defueled Condition," NG-19-0017, dated April 9, 
2019 (ML 19101A261) 

D. Curtland (NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC) to USNRC, "License 
Amendment Request (TSCR-183): Application to Revise Operating 
License and Technical Specifications for Permanently Defueled 
Condition," NG-19-0055, dated June 20, 2019 (ML 19176A356) 

D. Curtland (NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC) to USNRC, 
"Supplement to License Amendment Request (TSCR-183): Application to 
Revise Technical Specifications for Permanently Defueled Condition," NG-
19-0102, dated September 12, 2019(ML19261A141) 

D. Curtland (NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC) to USNRC, "License 
Amendment Request (TSCR-186): Removal of License Condition 2.C.(3), 
Fire Protection Program," NG-19-0100, dated September 25, 2019 
(ML 19290G44 7) 

Supplement to Recently Submitted License Amendment Requests 

In the referenced letters, NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC (NEDA) 
submitted requests for amendments to the Operating License (OL) and Technical 
Specifications (TS) for the Duane Arnold Energy Center (DAEC) . NEDA requested 
approval of the proposed license amendments in mid-to-late 2020 and that the 
approved amendments become effective following submittal of the required 10 CFR 
50.82(a)(1 )(ii) certification that DAEC has been permanently defueled. Additionally, 
NEDA hereby requests implementation within 30 days of the approved amendment 
effective date. 
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In accordance with 10 CFR 50.91, a copy of this application is being provided to the 
designated State of Iowa official. 

This supplement does not impact the 10 CFR 50.92 evaluation of "No Significant 
Hazards Consideration" previously provided in the referenced applications. 

This letter contains no new or revised regulatory commitments. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Michael 
Davis, Licensing Manager, at 319-851-7032. 

I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct. 

Executed on November 4, 2019 

~~ 
Dean Curtland 
Site Director 
NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC 

cc: Regional Administrator, USNRC, Region Ill, 
Project Manager, USNRC, Duane Arnold Energy Center 
Resident Inspector, USNRC, Duane Arnold Energy Center 
A. Leek (State of Iowa) 




